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Summary:

The Council’s Procurement Strategy has been approved by the Executive and is referred to Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee as part of the Consultation Process.

Recommendations:

Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee are asked to approve the revised Council’s Procurement Strategy.
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1. BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS

1.1 The Council’s Procurement Strategy, which has been in place since October 2001 has been extensively and comprehensively reviewed in light of changing guidance and needs.

1.2 The Strategy addresses the recommendations contained in the Joint Response of the Local Government Association and the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister to the Local Government Taskforce’s report “Delivering Better Services for Citizens” (usually referred to as the “Byatt” report).

1.3 Members should note that this Procurement Strategy sets out the Council’s Strategic approach to procurement – it is the broad framework within which procurement is carried out.  It is supported by manuals, policies and procedures, which will also be reviewed and updated.  The Procurement family tree shows the relationship of these various documents.

1.4 The Procurement Strategy has been received and endorsed by the Corporate Management Team and the Executive.

2. CONSULTATION

2.1 Consultation to Date.

2.1.1 In accordance with the Council’s Constitution, the Executive have instructed that, as part of the consultation process, the Strategy be referred to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

2.2 Consultation for future projects and initiatives is addressed within the Strategy.

3. STAFFING /RESOURCE COMMENTS

Staffing and resource issues will be addressed for each procurement project or initiative.

4. HEAD OF FINANCE’S COMMENTS

It is important that the principles contained within the Procurement Strategy and associated guidance are adhered to throughout the authority if improved cost efficiencies and value for money is to be achieved.

5. LEGAL COMMENTS

The Head of Legal & Democratic Services has been consulted and has no specific comments to add to the Strategy.

6. CORPORATE COMMENTS

The Strategy addresses Best Procurement Practice following the Byatt Report, the LGA/ODPM Response and advice from Audit Commission.  Further review and development of the supporting policies and procedures will be undertaken and reported as appropriate.

7. RISK MANAGEMENT ASSESSMENT

Addressed in the Strategy.

8. EQUALITY ISSUES

These will be addressed as part of the further review and development of the policies and procedures.

9. ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS

Included in the Strategy.

10. CRIME AND DISORDER IMPLICATIONS

Will be addressed as the policies and procedures are developed.

11. RECOMMENDATIONS

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee are requested to agree the revised Procurement Strategy and note that further work will be undertaken to review and develop the supporting policies and procedures.

12. REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

To bring the Council’s Procurement Strategy and procedures in line with the latest guidance and good practice.
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